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Abstract
Anyone can be affected by brain disorders, but your risk factors are dissimilar for different types of brain
disorders. Any of the diverse disorders linked with the human brain, including trauma, stroke, and tumors can be
distinguished as brain disorder.
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Introduction
There exist many kinds of brain disorders that affect humans,
including epilepsy, Parkinson's disease, Alzheimer's disease, and
additional disorders that are more often identified as "behavioral"
rather than biological. These kinds of disorders that could be referred
as disorders of the brain in an extensive sense include schizophrenia,
depression, and bipolar disorder [1]. Besides these, however, are many
other kinds of disorders of the brain, including acute drama, acute
injuries to the head, trauma, stroke, headache, brain tumors, sleep
disorders, anxiety disorders, somatoform disorders, mood disorders
and developmental disorders such as cerebral palsy and muscular
dystrophy. Now the question remains: Can we eradicate brain
disorders? To answer this question we need to have a panoramic view
of these problems in the population but also know the epidemiological
characteristics of brain disorders served in the physical therapy. To
control brain disorders, means of prevention and treatment with
efficacy, efficiency need to be established. However, there is testimony
that no cluster of chronic diseases perturbs the globe more than mental
illnesses [2]. In addition, the costs related to brain disorders in the
coming 20 years will not only stem from a major increase in the
disease burden associated with an ageing population, but also from
inflation [3]. This demonstrates that disorders related to brain are
constantly evolving. For example, the widespread dementia in the UK
is predicted to considerably increase over the next 30 years [4].
Why is this so? Although, brain disorder is not an infectious
epidemic such as Ebola, cholera, or malaria but it kept increasing while
the most lethal diseases are being cured. For instance, it is very likely to
find several countries with no infectious disease such as Ebola but it is
almost impossible to find a single country on this earth with no
individual victim of brain disorder. This simply means that there are
some hidden factors that support this phenomenon. These factors
include the process of ageing population, the development of
information communication and technology (ICT) and others (e.g.,
developmental disorders, corruption and malicious activities). For
instance, there is evidence that the widespread and cost of UK brain
disorders is likely to augment because of the ageing population [5].
Moreover, there is also testimony that ICT or e-government for that
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matter has the faculty to lower human interaction, especially between
citizens [6]. Although reducing people interaction might have a good
effect such as the reduction of corruption in the society but it also has a
side-effect which is isolation.

Discussion
Most isolated people likely feel lonely and stressed. It has been
shown that after exposure to extreme stress people sometimes develop
maladaptive symptoms [7]. This tendency contributes to an increase in
drugs uptake. In addition, with the development of ICT, most people
spend much time in front of television, computer or mobile phone.
This means that they are receiving large amount of information and
images. Since everyone does not have the same strength and ability to
adapt to this kind of reception; therefore, there is a high probability
that ICT could contribute to large amount of brain disorder.
Consequently, it would be interesting to compare the statistics of brain
disorder in a given country before and after the implementation of
ICT.
Consistent to this is the fact that, it is very likely that the amount of
brain disorder in developed countries is higher than the amount of
brain disorder in developing countries. Since ICT is more advanced in
developed countries than in developing countries thus, the assumption
that ICT could contribute to an increase of brain disorder should not
be neglected. For instance, a comparative study on alcohol abuse
between 10 developed and 11 developing countries revealed that [8],
29.3% of the population sample met the hazardous use criterion alone
in developed countries, while only 16.2% met the hazardous use
criterion in developing countries. The study also revealed that the
psychiatric pathology intrinsic to alcohol abuse is not inherent in the
specific nature of the consequences; but rather in the person’s repeated
failure or inability to control the recurrent behavior that is the self‐
ascribed cause. Another interesting comparative study on Social
anxiety disorder (SAD) between 9 developed and 11 developing
countries has shown that [9] lifetime social fears are quite common in
both developed (15.9%) and developing (14.3%) countries; but lifetime
SAD is much more common in the former (6.1%) than latter (2.1%)
countries. However, a conceptual data synthesis where the most
important points about brain disorders in both developed and
developing countries is beyond the scope of this paper. Nonetheless,
these are limitations of this research; and, these limitations can help as
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an occasion for further studies on the development of a conceptual
data synthesis of the universal brain disorders. This type of study could
give to great insights into the hidden factors in different countries
which could then be used establish better policy. Furthermore, it has
been shown that technology advancement enables people to live longer
life [10]. This means that disease related with ageing population would
also increase. This in turn demonstrates that disease related to brain
would increase. Consequently, investigating whether, the ageing
populations are being victim of the amount of information and stress
that they received during their lifetime and/or their age and
environment and/or their childhood and youth history would yield
great insights. Serious investigations need to be done to determinate
the real extent of this problem. In this type of comparative study
between developed and developing countries, it would be also crucial
to distinguished different types of developing countries. For instance,
although China is in the range of developing countries but ICT is quite
expanded while some developing countries such as in sub Saharan
Africa where ICT implementation is still scarce. These are some
important factors that should not be neglected in a comparative study
for instance. However, taking into account that the ageing population
and developmental disorders can also be classified as hidden factors
and it is not possible to get rid of that population; therefore brain
disorder is somehow part of our society. Consequently, the only
convenient thing is to considerably decrease the amount of people
affected. To do so, we need to protect the young generation from it and
simultaneously cure those already affected. This can be done by
increasing awareness about the hidden factors and seriously cure those
affected. Unfortunately, there is evidence that the amount of scholars in
neurology is increasing while the amount of patients being treated is
somehow decreasing [11,12]. This shows that there is a need to adjust.
As stated above, people receiving large amount of information and
image via ICT face a high risk factor for brain disorder or malicious
activities. Confined absorptive capability of knowledge receivers has
been recognized as an obstruction to knowledge sharing [13], thus
extended knowledge sharing can also be an obstruction to knowledge
sharing. Nonetheless, these malicious activities are likely to start via
ICT to then be pursuit in the real world. For instance, there is evidence
that some young Westerners (mostly European) and African have
being brainwashed to join armed forces [14,15]. This is also a type of
brain disorder since it contributes to the decrease of human cognitive
capacities. And this type might concern both the brainwasher and the
brainwashed. However, ICT itself is not harmful to human being.
Human being makes it harmful for themselves. While the outcomes of
ICT can be seen, the real extent of the side effects is difficult to be seen
because malicious activities are secretive by nature thus shadowy. This
abnormal logic already presents a disorder which starts from creativity
to self-destruction thus close to suicide. This kind of situation can only
increase a person maladaptive behavior thus increasing your risk
factors for brain disorder. For instance, a study provided compatible
results in a population sample of 347 Canadian women aged 15 years
to 64 years with greater depressive disorder: Suicidal thought among
them was most intensively linked with a self-reported childhood abuse
[16]. This fact vividly demonstrates that malicious activities could lead
to brain disorder. Furthermore, there is evidence that the leading
burden of posttraumatic stress disorder (PTSD) in the United States,
emanates not from terrorism or war but from far more universal events
such as motor vehicle accidents, criminal victimization, and childhood
maltreatment (physical, sexual, and emotional) [17-19]. Therefore, it
would be crucial to increase road and society security; increase
families’ awareness about the side-effects of childhood maltreatment
(malicious activity) and simultaneously take drastic measures to end it;
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and finally, maintaining peace of mind should be among priorities.
Without peace none of this can be achieved. Especially, if the event is
traumatically massive, several individuals may be remotely affected
outside the particular community, in the same magnitude as the
American population was affected after September 11, 2001. However,
regarding corruption, although ICT contributes to its reduction but
what if there exist one or several new ways to do corruption via ICT?
The point here is that, we should not overlook the ability of people to
adapt to a given situation or to overcome a given barrier. Therefore, a
strong audit team would be needed to determinate those new ways of
corruption that could sustain brain disorder. This is important because
prompt behavior can increase prompt cost [20] and corruption
(prompt cost) could diminish people welfare [6]. To summarize, in
objectives to address the challenges posed by brain disorders and
major economic threats, an alteration in knowledge and policy is
required: that is to first protect young generation from it; second, to
considerably decrease the amount of people already affected by this
disease (that is to heartily cure these people); third to determinate and
seriously address those hidden factors sustaining these diseases.
Fourth, government funds to support 50% to 82% of all related costs to
brain disorder would be crucial because citizens are the engine of a
nation [21] and their health is of paramount importance; fifth,
government should implement cost-of-illness studies which can define
research priorities about the direct and indirect costs [22,23] and the
economic burden of particular health problems [24,25]. Sixth, efforts
to remove hurdles to research must be supported at governmental level
and finally, a way to prevent or even predict this disease at early stage
needs to be found.

Conclusion
Several studies have shown the existence of certain forms of therapy
or ways to lead to more efficient treatment for brain disorder [26-32].
They include: Hippo therapy; Horseback Riding Therapy (HBRT); gene
therapy; nicotine as a therapeutic drug; neuroimaging such as
magnetic resonance imaging and spectroscopy; molecular hydrogen;
cognitive therapy; interpersonal psychotherapy, Aquaporin 4 (AQP4)
modulators and so forth. In addition, an asset of elements that contain
resilience has been suggested in the literature—including
responsibility, active problem-solving, independence, self-esteem, wellbeing, initiative, insight, creativity, humor, and many others.
Evaluating these concepts and perceiving their respective or separate
roles would yield great benefits. Finally, an emphasis on community
cohesiveness may also be crucial to encourage people to draw together
their individual resilience for the good of the greater community.
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